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4-H Grows Here           January | 2018 

 Dear 4-H Families & Friends, 
 
As another calendar year ends, we should be grateful for 
good friends and supportive family. No matter what holiday 
you celebrate during this happy and festive time of year, we 
in the 4-H office wish you the very best!  Happy Holidays! 
 
The following newsletter will give you loads of information to 
help you make the most of the upcoming 2018 4-H year.   
 
The 4-H program offers a vast amount of opportunities and 
experiences. I hope you take advantage of many of them. 
 
KEEP 4-H STRONG in Pinal County! 
 
 
 
Richard D. Gibson 
County Extension Director 

extension.arizona.edu/4h/pinal
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4-H Curriculum Library 
One of the things that sets 4-H apart from other 
youth organizations is our dedication to 
education. 4-H faculty and staff across the 
country work diligently to write new curriculum 
guides and units for our 4-H youth that teach and 
prepare them for their project work in 4-H. 
 
Pinal County 4-H is dedicated to making sure that 
all curriculum is purchased and housed in the 4-H 
office for leaders, youth and family members to 
access. Please stop by the office in Casa Grande 
and ask to see the 4-H Curriculum. You can make 
copies of the materials or find out how you can 
purchase new materials for your club members. 
 
Many thanks to our Pinal County 4-H Advisory 
Council for their dedication to this effort. 
Purchasing curriculum and educational tools and 
supplies is a huge line item in our county budget 
every year 
 
Education is our key to assisting our youth to 
grow and learn through 4-H to better prepare 
them for the future. 

Learn more through 4-H  
about Gardening & Feeding your Family 

Through efforts supported by 4-H donations, Pinal County 4-H 
has the opportunity to give youth and families a chance to 
explore the broad scope of plant sciences.  The county gave us 
permission a few years ago to create a unique garden space 
outside our county building to demonstrate how to garden 
with raised beds, pallets, straw bales, containers and even a 
keyhole planter!   
 
Concepts acquired involve basic seed to plate ideas for youth to 
learn about planning a garden space, planting, seasonal fruit 
and vegetable production, how to maintain a garden and how 
to cultivate plant life for beauty, health and cuisine. Plants play 
a vital role for animals and humans providing shelter, food, 
fiber, medicine, oxygen and beauty. Inside the 4-H office we 
have numerous curriculum pieces you can look at to share this 
program with your club members. Arizona 4-H offers the 
following curriculum:  See Them Sprout, Let’s Get Growing, 
Take Your Pick, Growing Profits, and a Gardening Exhibits 
Guide.  
 
Come and check out our garden at the 4-H office today!  
Perhaps you, too, will benefit by appreciating the beauty and 
nature of plants.  It’s a wonderful 4-H project!  We hope to see 
more gardening exhibits at the Pinal County Fair in March! 
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High School Seniors & College Students… 
Take a look at these Scholarships! 

Annually the Arizona 4-H Youth Foundation provides thousands of dollars in college 
scholarships to 4-H members and alumni college students. These scholarships 
provide relief from the ever-growing cost of a higher education.  The Foundation’s 
Scholarship Committee is comprised of a well-rounded group of individuals with 4-H 
history, education, business experience and a “give back to the community” spirit.  
 
Applicants are rated by the Scholarship Committee on financial need, ability, 
aptitude, grades, references,  4-H history & involvement along with completeness of 
applications meeting the criteria for the specific scholarships.  
 
The Scholarship Application form is now online for your use. Please let all involved in 
4-H know so they can start working on applying. Here is the link to the website:  
https://extension.arizona.edu/4hfoundation/content/scholarships-grants 
 
Using the same scholarship application, your packet will also be evaluated by a Pinal 
County 4-H Scholarship Committee for a SECOND opportunity to receive scholarship 
assistance. Pinal County 4-H evaluates the scholarships on similar criteria, but does 
not value need as highly as 4-H experience, leadership, community service and work 
history.  
 
Applications are available on the website NOW and are due to the Pinal County 4-H 
office (820 East Cottonwood Lane, #C, Casa Grande, AZ 85122), attention Pinal 
County 4-H by February 8, 2018.  Start working on your application now!  We hope to 
see your application in February.  You need to turn in the original copy plus 8 copies 
for consideration in both the state and county committees. 

Journey: Opportunities for Leaders of Tomorrow (J.O.L.T.) 
June 11-15, 2018 / Camp Shadow Pines, 300 AZ Highway 260, Heber, AZ 

J.O.L.T. is an Arizona Teen Leadership Camp, designed by teens for teens. At J.O.L.T., there is a positive environment 
that promotes personal development, team building and self-confidence.  J.O.L.T. participants enjoy activities that 

build trust, leadership and communication skills.   
 
The dynamic staff and inspirational workshop speakers that J.O.L.T.’ers experience make the week memorable. 
Conflict resolution skills and relationship building skills create the existence of the "J.O.L.T. Team," which help to 
create life-long friendships that are uncommon at other camps. 
 
More information: https://extension.arizona.edu/4h/jolt-teen-leadership-camp-event 
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Pine Combs 4-H Camp is  
Gearing Up for Fun in 2018!   

Our camp has been cleaned up immensely over the past two summers 
and NEW mattresses have been purchased and delivered to the camp for 
our youth and adults to get a great night’s sleep during camp sessions.  
 
The date for camp have not been determined...exact dates will be set by 
February, 2018. The theme for camp this year is “Beach Camp in the 
Pines!”  Our camp committee offers ideas that blend our activities to 
match our theme and the selected counselors to serve for the summer 
session, make the final decisions on what they think will be the most fun 
for the campers.  
 
We hope this will help with the summer plan options you are wanting 
your child to participate in. Contact the 4-H office to answer your 
questions or concerns at mmelende@cals.arizona.edu. 

Pinal County Fair Updates! 
We hope to provide you with some important information regarding this year’s Pinal County Fair so you can 
continue planning for your exhibits. Please read carefully the following, more information will be forthcoming in the 
next month.  
 
The Fairbook is nearly complete, many thanks to those of you who helped to finalize your sections.  It will be 
released at the end of January. 
 
Be looking at the end of January for the release of our Pinal County 4-H ShoWorks Fair Entry program. We will notify 
families when we “Go Live” so you can see the fairbook and make your entry choices prior to the March 8th deadline. 
 
Exhibits in Building #2 (the 4-H Building) will be received on March 19th. Perishable items will be received in the early 
morning hours only on March 20th. There is no fee for entering “still” exhibits. 
 
This year, on March 22nd in the evening at the 4-H Building, the 4-H Chopped Contest will include the regular 
program for youth, but also include a the new competition for adults!  We hope that all youth will encourage their 
parents/leaders to compete for fun in 4-H Chopped! 
 
Please look at all of the opportunities for fun, competitive events during the week of fair and get involved!  Horse 
members will have the opportunity to compete in a couple of events on March 23rd during the week of fair! It has 
been several years since we last had horses at the fair. Plans are shaping up nicely for the horse program in Pinal 
County 4-H! 
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4-H Pinal County T-Shirts! 
Just in time for fair! 

 
We will continue to purchase a new 4-H t-shirt for all 
enrolled/paid youth (members in good standing) and 
certified enrolled leaders in the Pinal County 4-H 
program.  There will be NO CHARGE for these t-shirts!  
 
A form has been emailed to the Community Club Leaders 
and they will be contacting you soon to get shirt sizes. 
 
The leader will then submit the form to our 4-H Office by 
February 16, 2018 at 5pm. 
 
Shirts will be given to the Community Club Leader at the 
beginning of fair week and will be distributed to their club 
members and leaders. 
 
We don't want any youth in our program to go without a 
shirt!   

Pinal County 4-H Website & Facebook 
Page 

4-H gives youth that extra edge for life success by offering 
numerous opportunities to develop leadership, 
responsibility, citizenship and other life skills. 4-H helps 
develop competent, caring and actively  engaged citizens 
who strengthen Arizona communities.  
 
Through our research-based curriculum and university ties, 
4-H opens a world of possibilities to youth and their parents 
who want to explore their interests — making the best 
better!   
 
Go to http://extension.arizona.edu/4h/pinal to learn more 
or www.facebook.com/pinalcounty4h! 

http://extension.arizona.edu/4h/pinal
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Like us on Facebook! 
Communication is important when it comes to 4-H. 
Please like Pinal County 4-H on Facebook to keep 
up-to-date on what is going on in our program.  We 
do updates (including weather cancellations), photo 
sharing and much more.  
 
Please become a fan and share the site with your 
family and friends.  
 
https://www.facebook.com/pinalcounty4h/ 

OTHER 4-H LINKS 
4-H Mall    4hstuff.org 
4-H in the USA    4h-usa.org 
AZ 4-H     extension.arizona.edu/4h 
AZ 4-H Youth Foundation  cals.arizona.edu/4-h_foundation 
Livestock Inspection  602-542-0872 
National 4-H Council   fourhcouncil.org 
National 4-H Curriculum System 4-h.org/resource-library/curriculum 
National 4-H Web   4-h.org 
Use of Name & Emblem   national4-hheadquarters.gov 
Youth Livestock Quality Assurance extension.arizona.edu/quality 
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JANUARY 
 15:  Civil Rights Holiday-Office Closed 
 16:  Community Club Leaders Meeting, 6pm, 4-H Office-Casa Grande 
 16:  JLC Meeting, 6:30pm, Fairgrounds 
 20:  Record Book Judging, 9am, 4-H Office-Casa Grande 
 25:  Animal Science Committee Meeting, 5:30pm, 4-H Office-Casa Grande 
 27:  New Leader Training, 9am & 1pm, 4-H Office-Casa Grande (2 Sessions) 

FEBRUARY 

 3-4:  SAILA Arizona Classic, Pinal Fairgrounds 
 08:  Scholarship Applications due to the 4-H Office-Casa Grande...Pinal County Deadline! 
 16:  Shirt Order due to the 4-H Office-Casa Grande 
 19:  President’s Holiday-Office Closed 

MARCH 

 08:  ShoWorks Deadline for 4-H Fair Entries, midnight! 
 21-25:  Pinal County Fair-Schedule of Events in Fairbook (Coming Out Soon!) 
 

MAY  
28:  Memorial Holiday-Office Closed 

JUNE 

11-15:  JOLT, Heber, AZ 
18-29:  Ag Discovery, Tucson, AZ 

JULY  
 02:    Record Book Deadline 

04:   Independence Holiday-Office Closed 

SEPTEMBER 

 3:    Labor Day Holiday-Office Closed 

NOVEMBER 

 12:  Veteran’s Day Holiday-Office Closed 
 22:  Thanksgiving Holiday-Office Closed 
 23:  Day After Thanksgiving-Office Closed 

DECEMBER 

 25:  Christmas Holiday-Office Closed 

 
 


